
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent                Kenneth E. Hall                         Donald L. Glover                 Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

May 28, 2012 @ 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ryan Bagent, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel 

were also present; Trustee Ken Hall, Trustee Don Glover and Fiscal Officer Steve Little. Road 

Maintenance Supervisor Ban Baker came in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal 

report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given all trustees. Trustee Glover 

moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in 

favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:   There was none. 

 

Old Business:   It was reported we were still working on the accommodations for the Sheriff’s 

Sub-station.  Progress is still being made but not as quickly as originally hoped. 

 

The Licking County Prosecutor’s office will have instructions regarding the fence issue between 

Smith’s and Goldsberry’s at our next regularly scheduled monthly meeting on June 25, 2012.   

 

Trustee Bagent reported he was having difficulty with finding a vendor for the air conditioning 

unit for the new meeting room. He contacted a representative of Moore’s Heating and Cooling to 

get an estimate and he will report back next meeting. 

 

New Business:  Trustee Glover reported on meeting with Licking County Engineer Bill Lozier 

regarding road safety issues in the township. They viewed the intersection at Eden Church Road 

and Purity Road and the intersection at Camp Ohio Road and Purity Road. Mr. Swick, who owns 

the property at the Eden Church Road/Purity Road Intersection told Mr. Lozier he would 

voluntarily move the hedges that blocked the view of drivers going east on Eden Church. Mr 

Lozier offered to have someone move the bushes but Mr. Swick declined. Mr. Lozier will also 

move the stop sign and place a stop bar at the intersection. Mr. Lozier also told Trustee Glover 

he would order a four (4) way stop at the intersection of Camp Ohio and Purity Roads. 

 

Trustee Hall had received one complaint about dust from the Delancey’s who live on Houdeshell 

Road. None of the Trustees had received calls regarding weeds or mowing. 

 

Road Report:  Road Maintenance Supervisor, Dan Baker reported the roads would need 

additional asphalt grindings and that paving should start in the next month. The Trustees all 

agreed.  

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid. 

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 


